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September Meeting Check List  

ß Name Tag                             

ß Coffee \ Tea cup                      

ß Cash for 50/50 drawñ-$1 
each 

ß Show and Tell 

ß Quilts for Quilts for Cancer 

ß Quilts for Helping Hands. 

ß Supplies for Wednesday Afternoon project 

ß Membership form and  payment 
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KQG meets  

 1st Wednesday of each month  

 Westdale Church  

1509 Sherbrooke St.  Peterborough  

9:30 a.m. ñ 12:00 p.m 

Next meeting September 5, 2018  

President: Maureen McKeen  

Vice President: Heather Penwell  

Past President: Judy Maher   

Honorary President: Joyce Armstrong   

Secretary: Tina Lubimiv   

Treasurer: Joy Godfrey  

Newsletter: Maureen OõNeill    

September 2018  
Kawartha Quiltmakersõ Guild 

  P.O .  Box  50052  

  R.P.O.  Lansdowne & High  

  Peterbo rough,  ON K9J 8R1  

  http:// www.KawarthaQuiltmakersGuild.ca    

 

Labour Day : September 3      

September 22 
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   KQG Newsletter September 2018 

 
 
As I think of heading into the 2018/19 season it is with nervous anticipation 
and excitement.  Will I live up to the standards set by Joyce Armstrong 37 
years ago? Then I look to our team; the committed volunteers who have 
worked hard this summer to ensure weôre ready to go for September.              

Programs and workshops are planned, speakers secured, new member welcome packages 
compiled, bank signatures filed, advertisers contacted, and meetings held, just to name a few 
activities. 
The ñKawartha Quiltmakersô Guildò has so much to celebrate as witnessed by the goodwill 
and spirit in action at every meeting. Helping Hands displays incredible quilts made by 
members, beautiful baby quilts for the North and School for Young Moms are handed in by 
the bucket load. Quilts for Cancer announce unbelievable numbers of quilts which have 
been donated. Members share their talents and knowledge with the Wednesday Afternoon 
Group and when there is a call for anything, whether it be a quilt tops for veterans or                  
placemats for Meals on Wheels, they magically appear. I am constantly humbled by the               
generosity and kindness, let alone the hundreds of years of collective sewing expertise. 
As you know we are a new executive learning the ropes and finding our way. We will strive 
to do our very best and we ask for your patience, support, encouragement, and sense of              
humour as we move forward. 
In preparing for our September meeting I look to the wise words of poet Mary Oliver,             
introduced to us by Bev Longford  ñPay attention, Be amazed, Tell about it.ò 
 
Respectfully, 
Maureen 

   Presidentõs Message 

During meetings, if you must enter or 

exit the meeting hall,  please do so via 

the kitchen.  

 

Please turn cell phone sound off          

during the meeting.           

/ÕÔ ÏÆ ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÍÉÃÒÏÐÈÏÎÅȟ ×ÈÅÔÈÅÒ Á ÇÕÅÓÔ ÏÒ Á 
ÇÕÉÌÄ ÍÅÍÂÅÒȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÁÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÏÎÖÅÒÓÁÔÉÏÎ ÕÎÔÉÌ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÎÏ ÌÏÎÇÅÒ  
ÓÐÅÁËÉÎÇȢ  )Ô ÉÓÎȭÔ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ÅÁÓÙ ÔÏ ÓÐÅÁË ÔÏ Á ÌÁÒÇÅ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÓÏ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÈÅÌÐ ÂÙ               

ÌÉÓÔÅÎÉÎÇȦ 

 



 

Officers      

President  Maureen McKeen    

Vice-President  Heather Penwell    

Past President  Judy Maher    

Honorary President  Joyce Armstrong    

Treasurer  Joy Godfrey    

Secretary  Tina Lubimiv    

      

Standing Committees  Chairperson  Members  

Advertising  Vacant    

Archives  Shirley Challice  Annabelle Melville  

Greeting  Betty Drain  Lynda Hamersma, Margaret Madill  

Helping Hands  Judy Semple  Mags Salahub  

Hospitality  Teresa Jacob Ellen Flaherty, Verna Traynor,               

Melody Moore  

Library  Vacant    

Membership  Anne Heffernan  Ingrid Zbieranowski, Jean Byrnes  

Newsletter  Vacant (Maureen 

OõNeill) 

  

Nominations  Lynda Moher  Georgia Ball, Shirley Reeder  

Program/Workshop  Cheryl Devitt  

Fiona White  

Heather Zinkiewich, Pam Pilkington  

Quilt Show  Vacant    

Web Site  Debbie Fisico  Deb Graham  

Wednesday Afternoon  Sherry Harnden  Margaret Traynor, Maureen O'Neill,  

Sue Taillon, Tricia Van Dam,  

Muriel Loveless  

50/50 Peggy Fillier    

      

Other Attendees      

Founding Member  Yvonne McMahon    

Kawartha Quiltmakersõ Guild 

2018-2020 

Executive Committee  
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Announcements  

 We are still collecting yarn  for Hooks & Needles, Lakefield who knit a variety   

of   baby items for preemies in third world countries.                                                                                                    

Lynda Hamersma                        

 If you have scraps of batting ...even tiny ones or any scraps suitable for                                 

stuffing , Helen Blaskievich is collecting them for someone who is making beds                     

for the Humane Society & other pet rescue organizations.  

Marie Olver is collecting  milk bags for a group who is making                 

sleeping mats for people in 3rd world countries  

Barb Dummit will continue to collect baby quilts for babies at The School for Young Moms 

in order to have some for May 2019.    

                 
                                               Quilt size approximately 30ó x 40ó .    
 

Northern Project :  Babiesõ and Childrenõs quilts will continue to be sent to Northern            

Ontario. Maureen OõNeill will  gratefully accept any you wish to donate.  

Janice Byers will accept donations of soft stretch cotton , polar fleece,  1\4ó-1\2ó elastic , snaps 

(45 ml)  for ôõ Sew Sewõ, òa sewing group which meets at Northminister  Church . They stitch hats 

and picc line covers for patients undergoing cancer treatments. Also, they make tuques & mitts 

for unfortunate children in area schools.  

Sewing related items and fabric of all types , can be donated to the "Green Shopõ  which is part of 

PCSS, Peterborough Communication Support Systems, a non -profit agency that provides support 

services to deaf/non-verbal individuals living with intellectual  disabilities.   The Green Shop is a 

collective that teaches skills and produces practical goods which are then sold in the community.   

They are open 9 ð 3, Monday ð Friday and are  located at 192 B Hunter Street, beside the Running 

Room, at the end of a laneway.    

Wooden quilt frame, baby to king size. Call Joyce 705 -277-

Congratulations Elke Bade winner 
of the June 50~50 draw. 
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Wednesday Afternoon Group  

Here are some projects that your committee has planned for fall .  We look forward 
to doing them with you! 

September:  10 minute block   Maureen O'Neill  

October:  a nine patch variation  Barbara Meade  

November:  microwave bowl holder, and insulated dish carrier  Maureen O'Neill  

Donõt forget your lunch! 

September 2018 Project      10 minute Block with Maureen OôNeill 

This can look quite different depending on the colours used, sashing or not, etc.  

 And it really is quick!                            

 
 These are the materials you will need for one 15ôô  block. *  
 
(4) -8 inch squares of cordinating fabrics, either different prints in one colour or scrappy   
 
(main) 
 

(1) ï8 inch square of a contrasting fabric  (focus\center) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                     
 
 
 
 
 
You could make just one block to use on a bag or cushion, etc  OR 
* You can muliply the number of squares you need according to the size of the object 
you wish to make.     For example, if you wish to make : 
 
A table runner : 45ôô X 15ôô : you will need to make 3 blocks ...so 12 (8ôô) squares of the 
main colour(s) (about .7m) and 3 (8ôô) squares of the focus fabric. ( about .25 m.) 
 
A lap quilt : 45ôô X 60ôô you will need 15 blocks - (60) 8ôôsquares (1.6m.) main colours,       
                    15 (8ô) squares focus fabric. ( .7 m.) 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΣ ŦǊŜŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΗ   
!ƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜƴ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪ ƻƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ Χ  ƻǊ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀƭƻƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ   
ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΦ  ! ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛŘŜŀǎΗ 

¢ƘǊŜŀŘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǳǎǳŀƭ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΦ  



 

Program Committee Report  
 
Co-chairs Fiona White and Cheryl Devitt, with committee members Pam Pilkington and Heather 

Zinkiewich are excited about the plans for the 2018-2019 program.  We represent a range of quilting 
skills and interests and experience, and are committed to developing a program that will meet the needs 
and interests of the guild. We already have something scheduled for each of the meetings this year, as 
well as three additional workshop opportunities. Quilt ótil you wilt is back by popular demand on            
Thursday, November 15, and Bill Stearman will follow up his presentation in our January meeting with 
his    Disappearing Nine Patch Workshop on Thursday January 3 - so hold those dates! Both workshops 
will take place at Westdale. 
 
The initial feedback we collected in May, 2018 provided some interesting themes and helpful suggestions. 
It was clear that KQG members come for:  
 
Connections and camaraderie - meeting new people and old friends, sharing our interests in quilting. 
Ideas and Inspirations - from show and tell, speakers, trunk shows. 
Learning new techniques - Wed pm group, workshops, mini-workshops and round robin 
 
Many emphasized that they like to learn from our own members, as speakers, in round robins, and 
through show and tell. We are planning two sessions for this year with presentations from our own     
members: one will be a group of mini-workshops in March and the other will be a 5X10, where five of 
our members will be invited to present a mini-trunk show telling the story of 10 of their quilts, which will 
take place in October. 
 
We will start the year with Joyce OôConnell from Courtice who is going to present a trunk show called 
ñThat Was Then, This is Nowò.  Jan Anderson, who did a well-received presentation a few years ago is 
coming in November to do a presentation on a topic important for all quilters: exercises for quilters - care, 
prevention, and rehabilitation for issues that plague quilters.  And Grantham Books is booked for our   
December meeting!  
 
More details on the winter and spring program will be provided later - we are incorporating the feedback 
from the June meeting, with attention to the popular topics of scrappy quilts and appliqu®. 
 

Program 
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Workshops: 
 
Quilt ótil you wilt!  Thursday, November 15 at Westdale, 9-9. Cost and details to follow. 
 
Bill Stearman:  Disappearing Nine-Patch, Thursday, January 3 at Westdale. Cost and details to                
follow.    (Workshop cost $400 + accommodation) 
 
Spring Workshop: To be arranged. 

YŀǿŀǊǘƘŀ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘΥ нлму-нлмф tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
Meeting tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ 

September 5 WƻȅŎŜ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦƧƻȅŎŜǉǳƛƭǘǎΦŎƻƳ ¢Ƙŀǘ ²ŀǎ ¢ƘŜƴ - ¢Ƙƛǎ Lǎ bƻǿΥ ¢Ǌǳƴƪ {Ƙƻǿ 

October 3 5X10 Program Committee - telling our stories 

November 7 Jan Anderson https://bytheriverstudio.com 
https://fenelonstationgallery.com/how-does-a
-fiber-artist-differ-from-a-quilter-jan-
anderson/ 

Exercises for quilters: care, prevention, 
and rehabilitation for issues that plague 
quilters. 

December 5 [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ DǊŀƴǘƘŀƳ .ƻƻƪǎ 

January 2 Bill Stearman http://
billstearmanquilts.blogspot.com 

Backpack Show 

February 6 /ŀǊƻƭ wŀƴŘ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴκ ŘŜƳƻƴǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 

March 6 CƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ !ǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ aŜƳōŜǊ Ƴƛƴƛ ŘŜƳƻκǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎΥ ό ŦƻŎǳǎ 
ƻƴ ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ - wŀǿ 
ŜŘƎŜ 

wŜǾŜǊǎŜ 

aŀŎƘƛƴŜ 

bŜŜŘƭŜ ǘǳǊƴ 

tŀǇŜǊ ǇƛŜŎƛƴƎ ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ 

²ƻƻƭ ŀǇǇƭƛǉǳŞύ 

!ǇǊƛƭ о bŀƴŎȅ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ  ¢Ǌǳƴƪ {Ƙƻǿ - ²ŜŀǊŀōƭŜ !Ǌǘ 

May 5 Kelly DuMaresq Trunk Show on Scrappy Quilts with a  
focus on ñTaming our Stashò  

WǳƴŜ с ¢Ǌǳƴƪ {ŀƭŜ ŀƴŘ [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ  

To make thread behave for applique or regular sewing - run your needle and thread 
through a fresh dryer sheet, folded, and magic - no tangles or those tiny little           
nasty knots. 
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Quilting for Five Countiesô kids 

Five Counties Childrenôs Centre celebrates the upcoming Christmas season with Winterfest, 
a four-day Wonderland at Peterborough Square from Nov. 22 to 25. Volunteers decorate 
themed trees with valuable items and gift cards, then raffle them off to raise money for             
programs and services to help kids walk, talk and learn skills they will use for a lifetime.  

The event also features a Kids Zone for crafts and games, plus entertainers over the full four 
days. Mark it on your calendar as a must-visit destination in November. 

To dress up the display even more beautifully, Winterfest organizers are seeking                   
hand-made decorations and quilted tree skirts that compliment the themes of the trees. 
Some previous themes have focused on music, toy cars, golf, and coffee. 

This yearôs themes are still taking shape and weôre hoping the talented hands of the             
Kawartha Quiltmakers Guild can add an extra element to the displays with skirts and other 
items. The Lindsay Creative Quilters Guild makes similar items for the sister event there 
and they are always a hit. 

Who doesnôt have a stash of Christmas fabric in their sewing room? If you donôt, you likely 
know a quilter who does. 

The trees are decorated in mid-November with themes decided in early October. Can you 
help us take Winterfest to the next level? If so, please contact Lois Tuffin, Fund              
Development Co-ordinator at Five Counties Childrenôs Centre, at 748-2337, ext. 380 or 
ltuffin@fivecounties.on.ca. 

A Request 

https://chickenscratchny.com/2

013/07/22-fabric -christmas -

ornament -tutorials.html  

You can Google <free               
patterns Christmas 
tree skirts<  for lots of 

ideas and patterns.  

Ideas and FREE tutorials here!  


